2009 OGLE ACORN RUN/ART WALK

Oak Grove Lower Elementary would like to thank the community for supporting the 2nd Annual 5K Acorn Run and Art Walk of Dreams.  We raised approximately $6500 which has been donated to the American Lung Association of Mississippi (ALAMS) in honor of all of Lamar County students that suffer from asthma.  

Unfortunately, 1 in 10 students in Mississippi have been diagnosed with Asthma.  It is a serious illness and if left untreated can be very dangerous.    Asthma is also the number one reason for student absenteeism in schools across America. In conjunction with the event, we raised asthma awareness and promoted wellness in our community by hosting school assemblies that provided students in kindergarten through fifth grade with    Asthma information which was organized by Merle Eldridge, of ALAMS.

The 5K race and 1 mile fun walk/run was held Saturday, April 18 in the beautiful Bellegrass neighborhood.   About 250 people of all ages were present at the event with a  pre-registration of 325.  It concluded with a community family fun celebration hosted by Bellegrass. The overall winner this year was Neil Solomon with First Place for Men going to Brock Hurston and for Women going to Brittany Ware.  

A very eclectic art show featuring a variety of mediums was presented by local artists and OGLE students.  The exhibit was held before and after the event thanks to Rita Jones, OGLE art teacher and the South Mississippi Art Association.

We were very pleased with the generous community support which included assistance from respiratory therapists of  PRCC led by Lori Anderson and OGHS Beta club members led by Becky Sanders. Ben Hughes, Pinebelt Pacer and OGMS teacher plotted the course and served as the race official.   The Oak Grove Volunteer Fire Department and Lamar County Sheriff's Department provided safety for our runners and families.

We are hopeful that   this will become a seasonal community event!  In the past, we have worked for the American Cancer Society and Neimann-Pick Disease Foundation.  Thank you all for making the Acorn Run a success! We hope to see you all next year!

Patti Permenter, OGLE Teacher

